
FABS Club Newsletter 

December 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you have all had a wonderful term. All the children have settled back in well and we have been 
having lots of fun at breakfast and afterschool club. 

Sadly, Mrs Ahmad will be leaving us on 13th January 2023, we would like to wish her all the best and 
thank her for her 18 years’ service at afterschool club. We will miss you Mrs Ahmad! 

Themes 

Hopefully you will have seen our lovely new Christmas displays with our gingerbread men wall and 
lots of snowmen.  The children have really enjoyed the Naughty and Nice wall. We still have the jungle 
animals. We all enjoyed colouring our Christmas things and animals and working together to create 
our fabulous displays!  

Next half term our themes will be getting ready for spring and we will be making some improvements 
to the outside area so we have more space to play. Mr Longworth has already started to get it ready 
and will be laying grass seed in the spring.   

 

 
 

  

Menu 

We are offering meals from the winter menu, this will be available for you to view in the FABS window 
along with the daily snack. You can also find the menu on the FABS page on the school’s website:  

https://www.st-johns.stockport.sch.uk/page/fabs-club-fun-after-and-before-school/49900 

Christmas Holiday Club 

FABS Christmas Holiday Club will be available for 4 days from Tuesday 3rd January to Friday 6th 
January. We look forward to seeing those who have pre-booked. 

 



Parental Feedback 

I would like to thank those who have taken the time to complete the questionnaire. I will be reviewing 
the responses and will share the outcomes with you next term.  

Registration 

If your child has not attended FABS before and you wish to book a place, please contact Mrs 
Longworth as you will be required to complete and sign the FABS Registration Form/Contract and 
Booking Form before your child can attend. 

Please remember to inform Mrs Longworth if, at a later date, you need to make any changes to the 
details provided in the registration form. 

Booking Forms 

Please note that the FABS Booking Form must be completed and returned to fabsbookings@st-
johns.stockport.sch.uk prior to your child attending any sessions. The Booking Form can be found on 
the FABS page of the school website or you can request one from Mrs Longworth. Telephone or email 
bookings cannot be accepted. 

Payment should be made in full via ParentPay at the time of booking or via childcare payment scheme.  

Cancellation Policy 

Refunds are not provided for any cancellations. This is due to the organisation of staffing ratios and 
provision of food/resources. 

Please do however inform Mrs Longworth if your child will not be attending a pre booked session. 

Breakfast Club Reminder 

I must remind you that children must be brought to the FABS door for Breakfast Club by a 
parent/carer and signed in. 

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Longworth via email: fabsbookings@st-
johns.stockport.sch.uk 

 

I’d like to wish you all a very Happy Christmas and hope you have a lovely restful break when it 
comes. 

 

Yours sincerely 

L.Longworth 
 
Mrs Louise Longworth 
FABS Manager 
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